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                               Dungannon

                               BT71 7BE

                           Tel: (028) 87 727277

                            Fax (028) 87 727610



	
	


26th March 2018
Dear Parent

Inspection

On Wednesday 21st March 2018, a ‘Sustaining Improvement Inspection,’ was carried out by an Inspector from the Education and Training Inspectorate. As the teaching staff are currently engaging in ‘Action Short of Strike,’ no classroom observations took place. The inspection focussed on discussions with myself and Mrs Kelly, Chair of the Board of Governors and scrutiny of documents. The Inspector also spoke to eight Primary 6 children.  Outcome of the inspection will be available in due course. 

Policy Information/Consultation

The following policies have been put on our school web-site for consultation:

· Anti-bullying Policy 

· E-Safety Policy

You will find the policies under the PARENTS TAB.

If you have any comments you wish to make in regard to their content, please do so by sending in a note. Comments should be received by Friday 13th April 2018.  The Board of Governors will consider all comments before the above policies are formally adopted. 
Dinner Money

Reminder: Money for school dinner must be paid on Monday mornings or the first day of the school week, if following a holiday period. 

Attendance

The Department of Education are asking us to pursue reasons for absence from any child who misses a day this year.  To aid us in this task I would ask that you send in a note on your child’s return to school following a period of absence detailing the reason(s) why and the likely duration. If you prefer this can be emailed to tmurtagh955@c2kni.net. Please note that the absence of any child due to a holiday must be recorded on our system as unauthorised. Please try to ensure holidays do not coincide with term time. 

Any medical/dental appointments should be made where possible outside of school hours.

Absences for appointments etc

All children leaving during the school day for appointments etc must be signed out. 
Parking

We have two disabled parking spaces in front of the school and one in front of the nursery building.  These should only be used by those who genuinely need them.  The staff car park is for staff cars and disabled badge holders only.  There is a visitors’ car park and there are bays at the front of the school, please use these.
I would ask that you:

· Do not park along the curb blocking the entrance and exit points.

· Respect the one way system in place.

· Do not park around the junction at Dunclare Park.

The school has a limited number of off road parking spaces, however with a little consideration and patience there is no reason why this current system should not run smoothly.  The safety of the children is paramount.
School Photographs
Opus Digital will be visiting school on Thursday 12th April to take photos of the  Primary 7 Leavers, the Primary 1 class, the Nursery class and a range of other groups (i.e basketball team, hockey teams, football team, Violin group etc). Please ensure that your child brings in their musical instrument, trainers etc.
Extended Schools
Just a little reminder that the Extended Schools Programme with the Integrated College Dungannon commences again on Tuesday 10th April from 3-4.30pm. The children involved are making a Hedgehog Hotel in the Technology Department.
Action MS- Sponsored Walk

Ms Noreen Kerr from Action MS will be visiting Windmill on Friday 13th April to present awards after our recent sponsored walk. To date just over £1400 has been raised. This is a magnificent amount and thank you to all who supported such a worthy cause.
Save the Date- French Night
On Thursday 26th April at 7pm, Windmill Integrated Primary School will be holding a French Night at the Integrated College Dungannon. All the children from Primary 1 to Primary 7 will be involved. The children will be showcasing some of the French work that they do under the direction of Madame Diane Daly on a weekly basis. Parents, family and friends are warmly invited to attend.

Mathematical Resources
Three booklets on ‘How you can help your child with Maths at home’ have been uploaded onto our school website. These booklets can be found under the Parents Tab- letters/permission slips. The booklets cover Foundation Stage, Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2.
Easter Holidays
Term ends on Tuesday 27th March 2018 at 12 noon for Easter. Primary 1 to Primary 3 (with older siblings) will leave at 11.45am to ease traffic congestion. Primary 4-Primary 7 will leave at 12 noon.

School reopens on Tuesday 10th April 2018.

Have a lovely Easter break.
Yours sincerely

Mrs Ferguson

Principal
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